
Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting
June 11, 2015
Bonnie Epperson called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.
Bonnie asked whether anyone knew the history of the Guild Gavel and the Brass bell.

Announcements were made:  
1.  Please be sure to wear your name tags to meetings, as they are checked upon entering.
2. We may soon have name tags for guests and visitors too, to help all get to know one another.
3. Membership is now due.

4. Remember to consider additional donation to avoid further need for fund raising activities.

5. Bonnie requested members to volunteer to help Dee Johnson as Greeters. Three people quickly volunteered.

6. Opportunity Quilt tickets are beginning to come in. If members need more tickets, they are definitely available. So far ticket sales have reached $900. Hopefully by December the Quilt will bring in between $2500 to $5000.
7. She reminded all the members to be sure to vote for their 5 favorite Quilt Challenges which were on display. Winners would be tallied and announced later in the evening.

Reports:

1. Toni announced that a grant of $250 had come in from a Schwab Charitable donation.

2. Isabel Downs reminded members about the Longest Day Sew-In on June 21 at Roxanne’s to benefit Alzheimer’s Association and the Alzheimer’s Care Group of Carpinteria. Ranell designed the block based on 2 ½ in. jelly roll strips in pink, orange, yellow and white. The day of sewing will begin at 
10 a.m.
Committee Reports:
Workshops: Edalee Keehn announced the August workshop with Bobbi Porter would be Log Cabin variations. Sign-ups are now open.
Carol Barringer reminded members who had signed up to come to the Sew for Veterans Workshop this coming Saturday, the 13th. Come with a sewing machine or not, there is much to do in organizing without a sewing machine. A tri-tip lunch will be provided at the center.
Block of the Month:  Bee Saunders and Elaine Rottman announced that the winner of this month’s BOM was Adela Laband. This is their last BOM announcement. Blockheads will be taking over next month.

Library: Pam Holst noted that the library will be hosting a book sale during the July meeting. Hundreds of books will be for sale.
July Potluck:  Bonnie Barber inviteded all to the July potluck next month which will introduce members new to the Guild this past year. Each would get a special invitation. The “old”members will be

bringing main dishes and salads. The Board will supply the desserts. Plans are in place. Games will be played. Fun will be had. AND bring money to buy books from library donations, duplicates and discards.
Show and Tell: Nine members shared their work of 12 different quilts. See below for names.

Bonnie turned the meeting over to Darilyn who introduced the 30 “Some of my favorite things”
Challenge entries. A wonderful collection of savories were paraded while Darilyn read the lovely descriptions. Five winners were selected. Check the website for names and winning entries. All participants received a booklet of favorite recipes and favorite quilting tips and websites.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Morrison, Retiring Recording Secretary

June 18, 2015

SHOW AND TELL

1. Daina Katz-Sardonia

2. Marcia Greiten

3. Pat Shewzyk

4. Marti Frolli

5. Kathy Rose

6. Arla Wardell

7. Irelle Beatie

8. Francine Smith

9. Bee Saunders


